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A MessAge froM the helM

Hello Ebony Boat Club!

I hope you all are happy and 
well.

Memorial Day

Sun, May 30, was Memorial 
Day. It is the day in which 

we honor our fallen soldiers, both men and women who 
died fighting in wars that the United States was involved 
in including the Civil War. Memorial Day means much 
more to me than the unofficial opening day of summer. 
It is a day to honor our fallen soldiers.

Over the years on Memorial Day, I have visited the 
gravesites of my father, Money McCoy Jr (USMC WWII); 
my uncle, Clinton Walker (USN WWII); my grandfather, 
Calvin Walker (U S Army WWI); and a close friend of 
my son, Benjamin Tollefson (U S Army). Ben was killed 
in Balad, Iraq December 31, 2008, while serving during 
Operation Iraqi Freedom.

I was fortunate to coach Ben when he was a varsity 
offensive lineman at Berean Christian High School. 
The four men are all buried at the Golden Gate National 
Cemetery, San Bruno, California. May God Bless the 
families of all soldiers who fought and died for our 
country.

Black Wall Street

The oil boom of the early 1900s attracted many people 
to Tulsa Oklahoma including African Americans. Of 
course, there was a strong racial divide in the 1920s. 

African Americans inhabited the Greenwood district of 
Tulsa due to segregation.
The demographic of Greenwood was comprised of 
primarily black middle-class people who worked in 
the oil fields and black owned businesses. There were 
successful black businessmen and women such as Mr. 
Ottawa “O.W.” Gurley that lived in Greenwood. They 
owned businesses such as beauty shops, barber shops, 
grocery, clothing, hardware stores and dry cleaners that 
everyone in Greenwood frequented. There were also 
theaters, dance halls and hotels owned by black people. 
The community of Greenwood thrived and became a very 
successful self-reliant community due to the efforts of 
people like Mr. O.W. Gurley. Greenwood was recognized 
nationally as Black Wall Street.

The Tulsa Race Massacre

On May 31, 1921, a black teenager by the name of 
Dick Rowland was riding in the elevator of the Drexel 
building with elevator operator Sarah Page, a young 
white woman. Page screamed and Rowland ran from the 
elevator. Several rumors spread throughout Tulsa of what 
may have happened in the elevator. The Tulsa Tribune 
reported Tulsa Police arrested Rowland for sexually 
assaulting Page on the elevator. It is unknown to this 
day if in fact an assault had occurred.

Shortly thereafter white mobs looted and burned the 
Greenwood District to the ground. 300 black people 
were killed and 800 were injured by gunfire and aerial 
firebombs. Many of the white rioters were deputized 
and outfitted with weapons by the Sheriff. Many of 
the buildings were burned down by dropping Molotov 
cocktails from airplanes. None of the murderers were 
arrested. The National Guard was called out to help put 
out the fires and arrest all black people. The National 
Guard took several black citizens from the vigilantes 
and interned them. By June 1, 1921, 35 city blocks of 
Greenwood were burned to the ground which was the 
demise of Black Wall Street.
Continued on page 4
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A Message From : 
the Vice coMModore

Sheila George
Vice Commodore

Hi EBC and Friends

I hope that everyone is doing fine after our Grand 
Reopening & Western Night Cruise In weekend. We 
had a great time, and we miss all of you who were unable 
to attend, you missed a great reopening event put on by 
the Western Night planning committee. I am personally 
looking for the day when all of our EBC members can 
all be together.

Congratulation to our EBC Chili Cook-Off winners, the 
1st place medal went to our cowgirl Carol Whitehead 
with her secret ingredient pot of chili, 2nd place winner 
was James Mack with his dark molasses pot of chili and 
3rd place was a tie between cowgirl Jennifer Duhon and 
Kerry Davis with special honors going to Dane McCoy. 
This year’s chili cook-off judges were selected from our 
invited guests who attended the Friday night chili cook-
off dinner. Many thanks to our judges for participating 
in our fun event. Cowgirls one, Cowboys zero

A special thanks to the Western Night Committee 
members, Carol Whitehead, Jennifer Duhon, Ann Dukes 
and Janet Noyd and those club members who pitched in 
helping too decorate and to clean up. I am so grateful for 
all you, it was truly a pleasure planning such a successful 
event. A special thank you goes out to Reggie Kelley 
for the Western Night t-shirts he donated to the Western 
Night Committee and those EBC members who had a 
helping hand in  the planning of this event. Thank you 
to all from the bottom of my heart.

Invitation to our Grand Reopening event was sent out 

to key Stockton Dignitaries. It was a pleasure meeting 
with Mr. Tom Patti, San Joaquin County Supervisor  who 
attended the Grand Reopening Western Night Party. We 
look forward to meeting and working with him to help 
improve the Downtown Stockton Marina area.

To the building and maintenance crew, the clubhouse has 
never looked better. Thank you for the many hours put 
forth the efforts and team work to make our club look 
great. I am personally grateful.

Our first post-covid meeting in the clubhouse is the 
General Membership Meeting, scheduled for Saturday, 
June 26, 2021 at 12pm. We’re looking forward to seeing 
all of our EBC members. Also please mark your calendar 
for our upcoming Jazz & Wine Festival starting Friday, 
July 30 - Sunday, August 1, 2021. Our Annual White 
Party is scheduled for Friday, October 8 - Sunday, October 
10, 2021. Please plan to attend and invite your friends 
and family.

The summer is here and it’s time to enjoy the nice weather 
out on the water with your family and friends .If it’s 
your first time taking your boat out please remember to 
check your vessel prior to hitting the water, making sure 
everything is working properly. Please remember to stay 
safe while boating.

“Just Saying “
• A Woman of prayer, see storms as opportunities! 
• A woman doesn’t give up, she insists!
• A Woman act with wisdom!
• A True woman who is aware that with God she
can do everything and that, to have victories, you need 
to trust the process!!!

Happy Father’s Day!

Sheila George, 
Vice Commodore
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A Message From : 
The ReaR CommodoRe

Jennifer Duhon
Rear Commodore

Hello EBC Family
WOW! What a great start to the EBC boating 
season! We kicked off with our Grand Re-

Opening Western Night Cruise In June 4-6. Friday night 
we sampled some of the best chili west of the Pecos 
and the winner this year was Carol Whitehead. Second 
place was James Mack and third place was a tie between 
Jennifer Duhon and Kerry Davis.

On Saturday, friends and family showed up and showed 
out in Western garb for food, fun and dancing. It was a 
profitable and fun filled weekend (Go to Facebook and  
our Youtube page  for slide show of the great folks who 
came out to support us.

The following weekend, June 12th, was our 2nd Annual 
Fishing Derby. This year we did something different and 
chartered the fishing boat the Tiger Fish. Twenty-seven 
of us brave souls gathered at 4am to head out past the 
Farallon Islands to fish for rock cod. As a novice deep 
sea fisherman, I was a little nervous about being sea sick 
and catching a fish but I am happy to report that there 
was no sickness and I came home with a sack full of 
fish! Our fishing derby winner last year was First Lady 
Pam McCoy and guess who won this year? Yes, it was 
Pam again with a 15-pound ling cod! We all returned to 
shore tired but happy with our catch! Pictures for this 
event are on Facebook and our Youtube page.

If you’re thinking you have missed out on the fun, not 
to worry. Our annual Jazz &Wine Festival Cruise In is 
next on the calendar! The fun folks at Discovery Bay 
Yacht Club will be cruising in to join us. Quality wines, 

mouthwatering food and groovin’ sounds of “live” jazz 
from the Jazzbeaux & Friends band will not disappoint! 
So be sure to mark July 30-Aug 1 on your calendar for 
the Ebony Boat Club Annual Jazz & Wine Festival Cruise 
In. See the flyer on page 23  for details. By land or by 
sea, we hope to see you there!

That’s all for now.
Be well and see you soon, 

Jennifer Jo Duhon
Rear Commodore

Dane and Pam McCoy showing the 1st Prize winner
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A Message From : 
The STaff CommodoRe

    

Hello EBC family, 
Here’s hoping everyone is in good health, but for those of 
us facing challenges our thoughts and prayers are with 
you. 

The EBC Grand Reopening Western Night Cruise In was 
a complete success. Many thanks to the Western Night 
Committee who did a fantastic job in the planning of this 
event. Those in attendance were dressed in their western 
attire from cowboy hats, boots and chaps. As they crossed 
the saloon swinging doors their photos were taken. There 
were two specialty drinks being served at the bar, the 
“Wrangler’ which was served in a wide rim cactus type 
stem glass garnished with a piece of beef jerky. The 
“R.I.P.” for those cowboys and cowgirls  who had the 
nerves to try this dirt kicking, cow rustling drink never 
made it to ordering a second one.  Needless to say 
everyone had a toe tapping, knee slapping good time. 
I would like to thank everyone that made our 2nd Annual 
Cabin Fever Fishing Derby a great success. We  
chartered a fishing  boat  “Tiger Fish” out of Emeryville. 
Everyone had a great time and were asking when is our 
next scheduled fishing trip? There was some stiff arms 
and sore backs, but everyone got their limit of rock fish.  

For the second year in a row First Lady Pamela McCoy 
won the 1st place medal and the $65 cash jackpot!  If she 
wins next time, we are going to change the name of the 
Cabin Fever Fishing Derby to the “Pam McCoy’s 
International Fishing Tournament!” 

On our trip back to  Emeryville from our 3 hour long ride 
out toward the Farallon Islands. We spotted something 
approaching the rear of the boat. As the object  got 
closer, we noticed it was a man with a kite on a wake 

board of some sort. He provided entertainment for a few 
minutes, and as he appeared he also vanished.   

                      Water surfing guy out in the middle of  the Ocean. 

We look forward to seeing everyone at the next General 
Membership meeting scheduled for Saturday, June 26, 
2021 at 12pm at the EBC Clubhouse. 

Thank you for allowing me to be of service, 
Frank Whitehead, Staff Commodore

Frank Whitehead
Staff Commodore
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A Message From : 

SafeTy & TRainning offiCeR

KeRRy daviS
Safety & Training Officer

Greetings EBC Family,

This is a tip to check out an item that we often take for 
granted, our backing plates that hold onto our cleats, 
anchor windless’, and any other through deck devices 
that take extreme loads. it is important to make sure that 
the backing plates are strong enough to withstand the 
forces of towing and harsh weather when we are tied 
up at the dock or a mooring ball. The effort you make 
now will surely payoff in the future, I’ve checked the 
backing plates on my cleats only to find that there wasn’t 
adequate backing plates to support the loads that can be 
imposed on them, so I’ve got my work cut out for me, 
hopefully yours will be fine, but it doesn’t hurt to check.

The CRiTiCal WoRld

of BaCKing PlaTeS

After major storms, you hear a lot about broken lines on 
boats. But a related issue that members of the GEICO | 
BoatUS Marine Insurance Catastrophe (CAT) Team also 
routinely find are cleats torn from decks. When you see 
TV storm coverage showing boats being pummeled in 
marinas, remember that a lunging 10,000- pound boat 
puts a tremendous load on any cleat used to tie it off.

So why do so many cleats fail? Inadequate installation, 
to put it bluntly. In the worst-case scenario, the cleat is 
simply screwed in place with large self-tapping screws. 
In other cases, the cleat is thru-bolted but has only a nut 
and washer on the underside. Bolts are stronger than 
screws, but multiple fasteners don't always support each 

other. Pulling sideways on a cleat, for example, will 
load the far side fasteners, pulling them through the 
deck before loading the near side fasteners. I'd like to 
say that all hardware on all boats is installed properly, 
but I would be wrong. And a bigger problem is that you 
can't necessarily tell how a cleat is installed; from the 
outside, they all look OK. What you need to look for is 
a backing plate installed under the cleat.

Kerry Davis
Training and Safety Officer

https://www.boatus.com/expert-advice/ expert-advice-archive/2020/
september/ the-critical-world-of-backing-plates

Continued from page 1 (A Message from the Helm)

The Tulsa Race Massacre

Black Wall Street and the Tulsa Race Massacre was 
omitted by the historians for many years. Many white 
people wrote the tumultuous event off as a myth. 
Eighty years later, in 2001 a Race Riot Commission 
was organized to investigate and report on the Tulsa 
Race Massacre. The commission found that many of 
the details of the Tulsa Race Riot were not myths but 
instead the Tulsa Race Riot was in fact a historical 
true occurrence.

Let us not forget to memorialize our fallen soldiers 
who died for worldwide freedom. Now, 100 years later 
we finally commemorate those lost during the Tulsa 
Race Massacre, let us not forget.

“Prejudice is a burden that confuses the 
past, threatens the future, and renders the 
present in accessible.”
~Maya Angelou~

I will see you on the water and at the clubhouse, 
Dane McCoy, 
Commodore
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A Message From: 

the Port/fleet cAPtAin

Reggie Kelley
Port/Fleet Captain

Ahoy there fellow boaters and friends.

It looks like the waterways are returning to some sort of 
normalcy. Our club has established a reputation for  a 
place of fun, entertainment and cheerful commroderie 
and we are busy this summer!

We are on Discovery Bay's calendar to cruise in on Jul 9 
and 10. It looks as if this will be a Drive In on Friday July 
9 as members will be attending the service for Craig T 
Williams (son of Jim and Eddie Jo Mack) on Saturday, Jul 
10. Please advise as soon as possible if you are planning 
to represent EBC at Discovery BayYacht Club. Call me 
at (480) 442-7181 for further details.

The next activity coming up is the Annual Jazz and Wine 
Cruise In.  Beginning on Friday July 30th, Discovery Bay 
Yacht Club will cruise in. In addition to Friday's dinner, 
there will be a blind taste contest of wines. Saturday's 
festivities will be our  Annual Jazz and Wine Celebration. 
With great wines to sample and really great jazz from 
our own George Spencer's Jazzbeau and Friends, a good 
time will be had by all!

For EBC boats crusing in, please advise me as soon as 
possible.

Our next big cruise in will be Sausalito Yacht club, Aug 
12-15. Jim Gabbert of TV 20 fame will be cruising in on 
his 85' yacht the "Defiance" along with 7 to 8 additional 
boats.

We want to show them that famous EBC hospitality, so 
all hands on deck will be needed!

That's the scuttle butt from the docks
Reggie Kelley
Port/Fleet Captain

    Ebony Boat Club’s




  Drive  In  Visit  To

 Discovery Bay Yacht Club 
            5871 Marina Rd. 
               Discovery Bay, CA 94505 
         Friday, July 9, 2021


 4pm-5pm Margarita Meet & Greet

5pm-8pm Dinner


  Live Band Performing after 8pm


              Dinner Choices 
$24 - Teriyaki Pork Belly charred and 
skewered with teriyaki and pineapple. 
Served w/sticky rice, macaroni salad and 
bread.


$22 - Tenderized chicken filets breaded in 
panic and sautéed in butter. Placed on a 
bed of garlic mashed potatoes and a white 
wine lemon butter sauce. Served w/
seasonal vegetables. 


RSVP BY TUESDAY, JULY 6, 2021 
TO: Carol @ (925) 915-9549
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A Message From: 

the treAsurer

Hello fellow Ebony Boat Club Members: 

We recently made a trip to Puerto Vallarta. We had a 
great time visiting some of the restaurants and 
beaches that are off the beaten path. The one that 
stuck out the most was The Oregano Caribbean 
Cuisine Restaurant. They served a lot of traditional 
meals, but their specialty was their Braised Oxtails.  
     

 
The delicious braised oxtails at the Oregano Caribbean Cuisine 
Restaurant 

During our dinner their pet named Taco, which is a 
Pot Belly Pig roamed the restaurant visiting all of the 
tables. If you go to Puerto Vallarta this would be a 
good change of passé for dinning. At our next club 
meeting we will be introducing ideas for fund 
raisers. If you have any idea’s, please bring them to 
our next club meeting. 

If you are planning to visit the club by land, I would 
like to remind you that last year the marina changed 
its parking policy. They require a parking placard to 
park in the close parking spaces. You can park in the 
first four spaces near the street without a parking 
placard. We noticed the parking enforcement officers 
patrolling the parking lot every day citing the 
vehicles without parking placards. Contact me if you 
want me to send you one. 

The Ebony Youth Foundation is a 501(C)(3) 
charitable organization registered with the Internal 
Revenue Service. This means that you can deduct 
contributions to the Foundation under Internal 
Revenue Code Section 170. 
  If you are interested in assisting the foundation, you 
can make a donation directly to the Ebony Youth 
Foundation at 1253 Yuba Avenue San Pablo Calif. 
94806. Or online at Network For Goods. Click on 
Ebony Youth Foundation and follow their 
instructions.  We are listed on the Eligible 
Organization List as 814228897. 

Another way that you can help is to list Ebony Youth 
Foundation on your Facebook page as your non-
profit Fundraiser. You can do this by going to your 
Facebook settings and register. Your Facebook 
settings are at the top right corner of your Facebook 
page. You can also forward this information to your 
E-Mail Text and Facebook friends.  

https://www.networkforgood.org/donate/ 

Thanks, and Safe Boating 
Treasurer, Otis Brock 
Otis@sfrem.com

oTiS BRoCK
Treasurer
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A MessAge froM JAMes MAck: 

PaRliamenTaRian / BaR manageR 

         

Hello fellow EBC Members, 

Our first event the Grand Reopening Western Night Cruise In 
was fun, successful and we are looking forward to our next 
event. Below is a few Fathers’ Day drinks to try, as always 
drink responsibly and don’t drink and drive. 

Happy Father’s Day, 
James Mack, Parliamentarian & Bar Manager 

Getting together with Dad calls for a celebratory drink, but of 
course, not every father likes the same sort of Father's Day 
cocktail. Is he a Scotch drinker? More of a G&T guy? Into 
mezcal or open to whatever new amaro you're loving lately? If 
you're drinking together while grilling up lunch, something 
light and refreshing is the way to go; if you're dropping off 
treats at his doorstep, something batched and long-lasting is a 
good bet. Below you'll find 2 of (epicurious.com) best cocktail 
recipes for your Father's Day menu 

FROZEN BOOZY ARNOLD PALMER 
Transform the classic iced tea–lemonade combo into a 
refreshing frozen cocktail to sip on the back porch while the 
grill does its thing. 
INGREDIENTS
• 8 black tea bags, preferably English breakfast 
• 5 tablespoons sugar 
• 3 1/2 cups homemade lemonade, divide 
• 1 cup vodka, divided 
• Lemon wheels (for garnish) 
• 1 - 5 lb bag of ice 
PREPARATION - Bring 3 1/2 cups water to a boil in a medium 
saucepan. Remove from heat and add tea bags and sugar.

•  Let steep 4 minutes. Discard tea bags and let cool slightly 
(you should have about 3 1/2 cups tea).

• Divide 3 cups tea between 2 ice cube trays; chill remaining 
1/2 cup tea. Divide 3 cups lemonade between remaining 2 ice 
cube trays; chill remaining 1/2 cup lemonade. Freeze until 
solid, 3–4 hours. 

• Blend lemonade ice cubes, 1/2 cup vodka, and 1/2 cup 
lemonade in a blender until smooth. Transfer to a spouted 
liquid measuring cup or pitcher. Rinse blender jar and add tea 
ice cubes and remaining 1/2 cup tea and 1/2 cup vodka; blend 
until smooth. 

• Tilt a large glass to one side and fill halfway with lemonade 
mixture. While slowly returning glass to upright position, 
pour in frozen tea mixture to fill glass and create a swirl. 
Garnish with lemon wheels. 

BLACKBERY-CUCUMBER MULE 
Just when this crowd-pleasing berry drink heats things up-hi 
there, ginger beer-it starts to cool things down, thanks to 
muddled cucumber and mint. 
 INGREDIENTS

• 3 ripe blackberries
• 2 cucumber slices, 1/4 inch thick
• 10 fresh mint leaves
• 2 ounces vodka
• 3/4 ounce fresh lemon juice
• 1/2 ounce 1:1 simple syrup (see note)
• 2 1/2 ounces ginger beer
• GARNISH: mint sprig and cucumber wheel

 PREPARATION 
• Muddle blackberries, cucumber, and mint in the smaller 

half of a cocktail shaker. Add vodka, lemon juice, and 
simple syrup and fill with ice. Shake until well chilled, 
about 12 seconds. Double-strain into an ice-filled collins 
glass, pour the ginger beer down the side of the glass, and 
give it a brief, gentle stir. Garnish with mint sprig and 
cucumber wheel, plus a straw if you have one. 

SIMPLE SYRUP: IT'S SIMPLE 
Many folks are intimidated by the idea of simple syrup. It’s 
time to get over our fears: no one wants a grainy mouthful of 
sugar in their drink. Plus, making simple syrup is actually crazy 
easy, especially if you happen to have a resealable jar (such as a 
mason jar) around. For 1:1 simple syrup, add equal parts sugar 
and hot water, seal, and shake until dissolved. Let cool before 
using and store for up to several weeks in the fridge.

JameS maCK
Parliamentarian
Bar Manager
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healTh and SafeTy

 
Sport Fish Restoration, Recreational Boating 
Safety, and Wildlife Restoration Act Adapts 
to the Future 

Caption: The Port of Rochester, New York, received a $1.5 
million Boating Infrastructure Grant to help turn a parking lot 
into a transient marina. 

Just-introduced bill earns bipartisan support 
WASHINGTON, June 10, 2021 – A bill 
introduced today that provides critical funding 
for conservation, fisheries research, habitat 
restoration, and recreational boating access and 
safety also offers new provisions to help meet 
the future needs of anglers and boaters. The 
Sport Fish Restoration, Recreational Boating 
Safety, and Wildlife Restoration Act (H.R. 3702) 
aims to reauthorize the Sport Fish Restoration 
and Boating Safety Trust Fund, one of the most 
successful “user pay – public benefits” federal 
funding programs that relies on excise taxes 
paid on fishing and boating equipment as well 
as motorboat fuel taxes to support angling and 
boating programs. 

Of several new provisions to the bill, the first is 
a n e f f o r t t o a d d r e s s t h e d e r e l i c t 
vessel challenge which also includes the 
promotion of boat recycling programs. The 

second is to examine the growing use of 
nonmotorized vessels on all types of waterway 
access and the resultant user conflicts and 
potential for increased boating accidents and 
fatalities. 

The bill also gives the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service more flexibility to effectively administer 
the Sport Fish Restoration fund programs, such 
as the Boating Infrastructure Grant (BIG) 
program that grows the availability of safe and 
protected harborage for transient boaters. 

The nation’s advocacy, services and safety 
group for recreational boat owners, Boat 
Owners Association of The United States 
(BoatUS), thanks bill sponsor Rep. Debbie 
Dingel (D-MI) and Rep. Garret Graves (R-LA) 
for introducing the legislation, and Sen. Maria 
Cantwell (D-WA) and Sen. Roger Wicker (R-
MS) for the companion bill S.1995. The 
legislation is anticipated to be incorporated into 
a larger transportation bill. 

“H.R. 3702 builds on many years of success,” 
said BoatUS Manager of Government Affairs 
David Kennedy. “It continues to support 
infrastructure grants, the Clean Vessel Act, and 
U.S. Coast Guard and local boating safety 
programs. However, it also addresses some 
new challenges we face as more folks head to 
the water, such as what to do with end-of-life-
cycle recreational vessels and how to equitably 
fund waterway access points. We look forward 
to its passage.” 

Since its enactment in 1950, the Trust Fund has 
provided more than $38 billion in funding for 
s t a t e - b a s e d c o n s e r v a t i o n p r o g r a m s , 
recreational boating access and safety, aquatic 
resources education, and fisheries management 
and restoration. 
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healTh and SafeTy

They Are at It Again: Confusing and 
Ineffective Fuel Pump Warning Labels 
Do Not Help Boaters Choose Safe Fuel 
BoatUS says efforts to grow sales of higher 
blend 15% ethanol fuels such as “Regular 
88” and reduce or eliminate warning labels 
are anti-consumer 

Photo Caption: E15 gasoline is illegal for use in boats, many 
other vehicles, and power equipment. Can you spot any 
effective warning label indicating the increased 15% ethanol 
content in the low-cost “regular 88” fuel? (credit: National Marine 
Manufacturers Association) 

SPRINGFIELD, Va., June 1, 2021 – Efforts by 
the ethanol industry to create a new federal rule 
that would weaken or eliminate important 
warning labels designed to prevent boaters and 
consumers from misfueling with prohibited 
higher-ethanol fuels at roadside gas pumps has 
Boat Owners Association of The United States 
(BoatUS) concerned. The national recreational 

boating advocacy, services and safety group 
recently co-signed a letter to EPA Administrator 
Elizabeth Dermott addressing the proposed 
“ E 1 5 F u e l D i s p e n s e r L a b e l i n g a n d 
Compatibility With Underground Storage 
Tanks” legislation (EPA-HW-OAR-202-0448) 
and urging the federal regulator to side with 
consumers on its Misfueling Mitigation 
Program (MMP) to ensure transparency in the 
sale of fuel to consumers. 

“Ethanol manufacturers are pushing to blend 
more ethanol into the nation’s fuel supply. To 
accomplish that, consumers are not being fully 
informed at the roadside pump about the type 
of fuel going into their boats’ gas tanks,” said 
BoatUS Manager of Government Affairs David 
Kennedy. “New marketing schemes to brand 
these prohibited 15% ethanol fuels as ‘regular 
88,’ promoting them as a low-cost alternative 
and, at the same time, attempting to drive 
federal rulemaking efforts to reduce and 
weaken warning labels at the pump is an anti-
consumer one-two-three punch that should not 
be tolerated.” 

The proposed rulemaking provides no new data 
on a theoretical basis to support the proposals 
to either decrease the stringency of the existing 
E15 warning label or eliminate it altogether. A 
2020 Outdoor Power Equipment Institute 
(OPEI) poll shows that only about one in five 
consumers know that “regular 88” — or 88 
octane fuel — has more ethanol (15%) in it 
than 87 octane (10% ethanol) fuel. Use of 
ethanol fuel blends with more than 10% 
ethanol, such as “regular 88,” in recreational 

Continued on page 12
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A Message From : 

the secretAry

Carol Whitehead
Secretary

MUCKBANG
The best sauce to put on seafood or anything!

In a bowl add one table spoon of each of the dry 
ingredients listed below and set aside

*Lemon pepper *Cajun Seasoning *Garlic powder 

*Paprika *Cayenne Pepper *Oregano *Brown Sugar 

*Chili Powder *Crushed Peppers *Black Pepper 

*Onion Powder *Old Bay Seasoning *Parsley Flakes 

*Ground Mustard

4 Sticks of Unsalted Butter

1 Onion Sliced
(yellow, white or purple your choice)

1T Honey

1T Balsamic Vinegar

1T Worchestershire Sauce

3 to 4 Slices of Fresh Ginger

1 Lemon (Juice Only)

1T Hot Sauce (or to your taste)

3T Fresh Garlic (Minced)

12 Oz Bottle of Cocktail Sauce

1 Cup Chicken Stock
(add more if sauce is too thick)

Melt 4 sticks of butter over low/medium heat (do not 
burn the butter). Add sliced onions, minced garlic 
simmer until translucent. Continue to stir do not allow 
ingredients to stick to the bottom of the pan. Add 
ginger and lemon juice, balsamic vinegar, hot sauce, 
Worchestershire sauce, cocktail sauce and chicken 
stock bring ingredients to a slight boil, continue to stir. 
Gradually stir in bowl of dry ingredients and simmer 
on medium heat for 5 minutes stir occasionally. Taste 
the sauce, more hot sauce or honey can be added or 
paprika for coloring if needed. Let Muckbang settle 
for a few minutes stir again before serving.

This sauce is delicious over just about everything. Left 
over sauce can be frozen for later use or try marinating 
chicken breast in it, then bake the chicken with the 
sauce spread over the top (finger licking good!). Each 
time you make this sauce you’ll begin to add your own 
touch to it. I have also seen this sauce made with red 
and green bell peppers sautéed in with the onions and 
garlic, but I have not tried it yet. Enjoy and welcome 
to making Muckbang! 

Recommended by
Carol Whitehead
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boat engines, motorcycles, off-road vehicles 
and power equipment is prohibited by federal 
law. E15 fuels have been proven to damage 
engines and fuel systems, and its use in a 
marine engine voids the warranty. 

Consumers have indicated the need for a better, 
more effective higher-blend ethanol fuel 
warning label design as well as more prominent 
placement of the warning label on the pump. A 
recent national poll shows that just 18.25% of 
consumers think the current E15 label used at 
gas pumps across the country is very effective 
for warning that E15 is hazardous to certain 
types of engines. 

EPA has also worked to broaden the availability 
of E15 fuel in the U.S., including most recently 
with the 2019 repeal of summertime restrictions 
on its sale. These restrictions were originally 
implemented years ago to address concerns 
over the higher ethanol fuel’s contribution to 
ground level ozone (smog) on hot days. 

“Visit a local gas station dispensing higher 
ethanol fuels and look for the warning label on 
the pump,” added Kennedy. “It’s often hidden 
or buried along with a mountain of promotional 
signage. EPA should help consumers make the 
right fuel choice, and efforts to weaken the 
Misfueling Mitigation Program, such as 
stripping away label elements that indicate a 
warning message or exclude mention of 15% 
ethanol altogether, only accommodate the 
interests of ethanol producers and harm 
boaters.” 

Continued from page 9

ReCiPeS 
fRom The galley

MAMA’S WORKDAY DINNER 

IT IS SUMMER BUT IT IS STILL WINDY AND 
CHILLY! What to cook? I do not want to do takeout 
and I don’t want to be in the kitchen for long. Hey, I 
have a crockpot and what can I put in it? Let’s see 
when Mama had to go to the fields and need to have 
food cooked for dinner this is what she did.  She did 
not have a crock pot, but she had a wood stove and a 
big heavy, iron Dutch oven. She put a big green log 
in the stove, the green log burned slower, and the 
heat was lower than a dry log and put the pot on, 
then went searching the pantry and the freezer.  She 
always washed and prepared the food before putting 
them in the freezer, so it was out of the freezer into 
the pot.  Poultry leftover from Easter, ok.  Frozen 
veggies from the garden last fall, got to use them up 
so they can be replaced this year. Rice, potatoes 
which ever you have. Oh, there is some celery in the 
refrigerator, some winter squash like butter nut, 
acorn pumpkin yes, pumpkin in the shed/barn. 
Summer squash can be used as well and anything 
else you want to add. Including onion and garlic. 
Two cups of chicken broth or water. DO NOT ADD 
SALT. Put on low on the crockpot, Mama used the 
back of the stove which cooked slower than the 
front. Place the top on and let it go for about 4 hours 
No hot kitchen, no long food prep.  Just prepare 
some cornbread or crusty rolls and the family can eat 
right from the pot. Less clean up. 

 Enjoy, Ann Dukes 
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Hello everyone,  

As of June 4th I have received 2 scholarship 
applications. The committee will meet and 
review their applications. The weekend of 
the Western Night Reopening we had the 
pleasure of dining and enjoying the 
company of Anesia Franklin along with her 
father. During the festivities Anesia gave us 
an update on her past year of struggles and 
accomplishments along with methods to 
stay positive and survive through the 
COVID-19 pandemic. Anesia and Past 
Commodore Otis Brock had a ball with the 
open auction. All those in attendance 
enjoyed hearing from her and enjoyed her 
enthusiasm. 

I would like to ask all past mentors and 
sponsors to ask past recipients to save the 
date of Saturday, October 9th for this year’s  
Annual White Party, which is one of a few 
fundraising events that provide funds  to the 
Ebony Youth Foundat ion for future 
scholarship recipients. 

Thank you, 
Janet Noyd,  Scholarship Chair 

TEST YOUR SWEET TOOTH WITH   
     THESE CANDY QUESTIONS 

1. Baby Ruth bars are named after what 
President’s daughter? 

• William Taft 
• Franklin D. Roosevelt 
• Grover Cleveland 
• Harry S. Truman  

Answer: GROVER CLEVELAND - While many 
people may assume that Baby Ruth candy bars were 
named after legendary slugger Babe Ruth, candy 
maker Curtiss Candy Company insists that their bar 
of chocolate, nougat, and peanuts was actually 
named for President Grover Cleveland’s daughter. 
The story raised eyebrows, however, as Ruth 
Cleveland had been deceased for 17 years when the 
candy bars went into production in 1921. 

               

2.    Which company created the first heart-
shaped chocolate box? 
• Hershey 
• Nestle 
• Cadbury 
• Godiva 
Answer: CADBURY - Much like today, in the 
1840s Valentine’s Day was a time to express 
affection through elaborate  gifts. Richard 
Cadbury came from a prominent chocolate-
manufacturing family and decided to capitalize 
on the holiday frenzy by marketing his 
chocolates in beautiful boxes he designed 
himself. The original boxes featured elaborate 
designs, with paper flowers and pictures of 
Cupid, and later the iconic heart shape.

meSSage fRom:
youTh SCholaRShiP ChaiR

Hello everyone
,
As of June 4th I have received 2 scholarship applications. 
The committee will meet and review their applications. 
The weekend of the Western Night Reopening we had the 
pleasure of dining and enjoying the company of Anesia 
Franklin along with her father. During the festivities 
Anesia gave us an update on her past year of struggles 
and accomplishments along with methods to stay positive 
and survive through the COVID-19 pandemic. Anesia 
and Past Commodore Otis Brock had a ball with the open 
auction. All those in attendance enjoyed hearing from her 
and enjoyed her enthusiasm.

I would like to ask all past mentors and sponsors to ask 
past recipients to save the date of Saturday, October 9th 
for this year’s Annual White Party, which is one of a few 
fundraising events that provide funds to the Ebony Youth 
Foundation for future scholarship recipients.

Thank you,
Janet Noyd, 
Scholarship Chair

Janet Noyd, 
Scholarship Chair
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Meet the Ebony Anglers, Five Black 
Women Catching Fish and Stares
The team, formed in the past few months, is trying to 
make a mark in the mostly white, mostly male world 
of competitive fishing.

From left, Glenda Turner, Bobbiette Palmer, Gia Peebles and Tiana 
Davis, four of the five members of the Ebony Anglers fishing team, 
watched the sunrise during the 2020 Atlantic Beach King Mackerel 
Fishing Tournament.  Credit… Pete Kiehart for The New York Times 

By Jonathan Abrams Nov. 1, 2020 
ATLANTIC BEACH, N.C. — The shooting stars 
that illuminated the dark sky on the journey to 
deeper waters had given way to a crisp morning 
when Gia Peebles felt her fishing rod tense. 
She gritted her teeth. Her adrenaline surged. She 
braced herself, gripped her rod tighter and started 
reeling, all while fighting the waves and current. 
After a few minutes of coaxing, she spotted rainbow 
scales glistening on a king mackerel as it neared the 
water’s surface. 
Captain David Stone hooked the hefty fish, plucking 
it from the ocean and plopping it onto the Cay Sea 
May’s deck. Cheers erupted. Peebles exhaled. “Look 
at him, he’s a fatty,” Tiana Davis said. “He is a 
fatty,” Bobbiette Palmer said. “That’s your name: 
Fatty.”  Fatty mounted a final stand, furiously 
flopping. “Tell ’em what you’re talking about,” 
Lesleigh Mausi said. “Tell ’em why you’re mad.”
Soon, the 26-foot boat raced back to shore with the 
group’s haul to be weighed in at Chasin’ Tails 
Outdoors Bait & Tackle. The Atlantic Beach King 
Mackerel Fishing Tournament had stretched for three 
weeks. But this, the final day of the tournament, 

marked the first time that the Ebony Anglers could 
sync their schedules and sink their lines together. As 
the women walked from the dock to weigh in, a few 
bystanders cast curious glances their way. It was 
probably the first time any of them had come across 
a team of all Black women in the mostly white, 
mostly male world of competitive fishing. It’s one 
reason Peebles, 49, formed the team. She did not fish 
until she met her husband, William Peebles, a couple 
of decades ago. But in college, she competed in the 
World Series four times after becoming the first 
Black woman to earn a softball scholarship at Cal 
State Long Beach. So the mix of relaxation and 
spurts of intense focus in competitive fishing 
appealed to her. 

Lesleigh Mausi’s father was a professional angler. The thought of 
becoming the same gave her goose bumps. Credit...Pete Kiehart for The 
New York Times 

Glenda Turner holds up the 29-pound mackerel the team named 
“Fatty.” Credit...Pete Kiehart for The New York Times

eBony angleRS CaTChing fiSh
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In June, Peebles noticed a swarm of activity near a 
pier where she and her husband own an Emerald Isle 
condo. She watched as teams disembarked after 
competing in the Big Rock Blue Marlin Tournament. 
Some women exited the boats, but all of them, 
Pebbles noticed, appeared to be white. Many Black 
people, Peebles said, are not exposed to the nautical 
lifestyle, and the high cost of entry to competitive 
fishing is a significant deterrent. 
She first called Mausi, 47, a longtime friend, about 
collaborating. The two had fished casually a few 
times, and Mausi’s father was a professional angler. 

Just the thought gave Mausi goose bumps. She 
brought along Davis, 44, who also had fishing 
experience. They next asked Glenda Turner, 56, a 
nail technician at Peebles’s beauty salon, to join. 
Palmer, 37, a model Peebles knew from styling her 
hair, rounded out the team. She initially laughed 
when Peebles asked her about fishing, thinking 
Peebles was joking. But Palmer agreed, deciding that 
she wanted to get out of isolation during the 
pandemic and try something new. 
“We instantly developed a bond,” Palmer said. 
“We’re all organized in our own ways, and we fill 
each other’s gaps. Our strengths and weaknesses, 
they complement each other.”  

Bobbiette Palmer says the team members’ strengths and weaknesses 
are complementary. Credit...Pete Kiehart for The New York Times 

Palmer’s previous boating experiences consisted of a 
couple of cruises that left her sick. Turner offered her 
a motion sickness patch, and Palmer pushed through  
early stomach-churning outings with the team. 

By July, the team had entered its first tournament, 
the Carteret Community College Foundation’s 
Spanish Mackerel & Dolphin Tournament in 
Morehead City. That weekend, the Ebony Anglers 
caught a 48-pound king mackerel to claim first place 
in the division.(The fish, however, was listed at just 
43.06 pounds on a hand-printed board naming the 
top finishers.) 

“It just catches some off-guard that here we are,” 
Peebles said. “We’re not only female, but we’re 
Black. We’re competing and we’re doing it well. 
We’re actually winning.  

”Fatty was their largest catch at the Atlantic Beach 
King Mackerel Fishing Tournament, weighing 29 
pounds. The winning team, Pirate’s Pleasure, topped 
the leaderboard with a catch of 41.61 pounds. The 
Ebony Anglers did not place, though the team took 
solace in knowing it had competed much less than 
many of the 150 other boats.     
 

The Ebony Anglers celebrated with drinks after the Atlantic Beach 
King Mackerel Fishing Tournament in October. Credit...Pete Kiehart for 
The New York Times 

eBony angleRS CaTChing fiSh
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“Hopefully, people are seeing us step into an arena that’s normally 
considered to be dominated by white males and it can inspire others,” 
Gia Peebles said.  Credit...Pete Kiehart for The New York Times 

After weigh-in, Peebles and her husband took some 
of the fish to a market for filleting. They caught a 
nap before the team reconvened for the tournament’s 
awards banquet. For the first time, the Ebony 
Anglers met some of the other competing teams. 
Kelly Albritton, a former bail bondsman in Kinston, 
N.C., claimed third place in the tournament with a 
39.51-pound king mackerel. He said he recognized 
the Ebony Anglers from the weigh-in and introduced 
himself while clutching his trophy. 
He said he couldn’t believe his eyes when he saw the 
group of Black women.  
“I saw y’all go by and I said, ‘Go to hell!’ I said: 
‘There are those girls. I have to come over there and 
say hi.' I wanna know the story.” The women 
described their backgrounds, how the team had 
formed, how they had fared during the tournament.
“Twenty-nine?” Albritton, his mouth hanging open, 
asked with excitement when they told him the size of 
Fatty. 
“This country belongs to all of us, and I’m just really 
glad you gals are here. I’m so excited that y’all are 
into fishing,” he said. At one point in life, Mausi 
said, she would have taken offense to being referred 
to as “girl” or “gal.” Here, she said, most people 
know one another. Outsiders will draw double takes, 
especially a fishing team of Black women. 

“I’m so excited that y’all are into fishing,” Kelly Albritton told the 
Ebony Anglers. Credit...Pete Kiehart for The New York Times 

“I think I have to meet people where they are,” said 
Mausi, who is from Detroit. “I felt good that he came 
and addressed us and just wanted to know more. And 
I think that that is what is going to be the turning 
point in our country, when people of different 
cultures aren’t afraid to approach one another and 
just say, ‘I want to learn more about you.’” 
A man from California sent a voice mail message 
saying he wanted to take the team out to dinner and 
talk fish. Several women have sent messages, 
inquiring about becoming part of their team. “You 
can’t just join the Carolina Panthers,” Mausi said, 
referring to the N.F.L. team. “We’re not a club. We 
really want people to understand this is a sport. 
We’re athletes, and we’re competitive.” They hope to 
use the tournament as a tuneup to compete in next 
year’s Big Rock Blue Marlin Tournament, where 
Peebles envisions her journey coming full circle. 
“Hopefully, people are seeing us step into an arena 
that’s normally considered to be dominated by white 
males and it can inspire others,” she said. 
“Hopefully, we are making an impact on a lot of 
people, and people of color and, in particular, women 
of color to know they can step out of their box and 
do something that they never thought that they could 
do.” 
Pete Kiehart contributed reporting. 
A version of this article appears in print on Nov. 1, 2020, Section A, Page 33 of the 
New York edition with the headline: Catching Both Fish and Stares. 

eBony angleRS CaTChing fiSh
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        California Reopening  
What Does This Mean? 
California is Open, With Some Restrictions 
As of June 15, California retired its Blueprint for a 
Safer Economy.1 California’s economy is now fully 
open. Restaurants, shopping malls, movie theaters, 
and most everyday places are operating as normal – 
with no capacity limits or physical distancing 
required.2 However, everyone is still required to 
follow masking guidelines in select settings. Some 
restrictions also still exist for large events. 

Masking is Still Required In Some Settings 
everyone, regardless of vaccination status, is still 
required to wear masks on public transportation 
(buses, trains, planes, etc.) and some other places 
(like hospitals and shelters)3 per CDC guidelines. 

People who are not fully vaccinated must still wear 
masks in all indoor public settings (such as, but not 
limited to, the grocery store and the movie theater) 
and should wear masks in outdoor crowded settings 
when that region is experiencing high covid 
transmission.  

Fully vaccinated4 people may go unmasked in most 
settings (except public transportation and places like 
hospitals and shelters). Workers must follow Cal/
OSHA rules. 

Read our full masking guidance. 
Large Events are Subject to Some Restrictions 

Some public health measures are still in place for 
large, or mega events, which include 5,000+ people 
indoors or 10,000+ outdoors. Think concerts, 
sporting events, festivals, and conventions. Mega 
events are high risk for spreading covid-19 because 
they attract people from around the world, and 
people gather in crowds. Indoor mega event 
attendees will be required to confirm proof of 
vaccination or negative covid-19 status to attend. 
Outdoor mega event attendees will be strongly 
encouraged to do so. 

What’s Next 
California will keep a close eye on covid-19 
vaccination and infection rates over the summer and 
will review these guidelines by September 1, 2021. 

1See the full Beyond the Blueprint guidance. Read 
the Beyond the Blueprint Q&A. 
2Local health jurisdictions may impose stricter 
criteria. In workplaces, employers are subject to the 
Cal/OSHA COVID-19 Emergency Temporary 
Standards (ETS) or in some workplaces the 
CalOSHA Aerosol Transmissible Diseases Standard, 
and should consult those regulations for additional 
applicable requirements. 
3This includes K-12 schools, childcare and other 
youth settings, healthcare settings (including long 
term care facilities), state and local correctional 
facilities and detention centers, homeless shelters, 
emergency shelters, and cooling centers. 
4Someone is considered fully vaccinated two weeks 
or more after their second dose of Pfizer/Moderna or 
two weeks after receiving the single dose J&J 
vaccine. 

Please visit the California Department of Public 
Health by clicking the link below for additional 
COVID-19 reopening information. 
  
          www.cdph.ca.gov 
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Good Afternoon my EBC family, 

I finally got enough energy and rest to get up and do 
some stuff.  The Grand Re-Opening was a blast but 
was so much work. I was really tired but very happy 
with the weekend results. We really did have a great 
time! 

Due to our late opening and continued COVID-19 
concerns, it was decided not to have a Juneteenth 
event this year. I am praying that all our fathers and 
grandfathers get to enjoy Fathers’ day with family. I 
am looking forward to plans for next year.  

I am not sure if we will be able to have a fall youth 
event either. Although California is now off  
COVID-19 restrictions, there are many who are not 
open to large unknown groups. I will have more 
information after this month’s club meeting. The 
only open month for a youth event is August, as 
September and October are booked. It may be 
impossible to confirm a group now in such short 
notice. The Sheriff and/or the Coast Guard may not 
be available either. With this said, I will follow the 
recommendations from the Executive Board.  

I attended the June Pacific Inter-Club Yacht 
Association (PICYA) last night at Pittsburg Yacht 

club. It was a combined in house and ZOOM 
meeting. One of the major points for me is there is 
more clubs attending with the ZOOM meetings. Yes, 
it was great seeing everyone in person but many of 
the delegates still decided to do zoom. If this option 
continues I know for me it will allow me to attend 
EVERY meeting. I do not do long drives at night and 
this way I can attend and not drive, a Win- win for 
me. Secondly I had the great pleasure of introducing 
our Commodore as he attended the meeting in 
person. Third the gift baskets for Opening Day were 
presented to the winners. The response to the basket 
from EBC was priceless. 

The winner was overwhelmed and could not believe 
the size of the basket. Thank you Carol Whitehead 
for doing the “Ebony Thing”. Many people just 
stared in amazement, everyone wanted that basket. 
Ebony may not have been there to compete in the 
race, but we still won first place in the competition. 
Thanks Ebony for being you. 

See You On The Water 

With Love and Prayers 

Ann Dukes, PICYA Delegate, Youth Chair

   EBC’s gift basket donated for the PICYA’s Awards Program.

Ann Dukes
Past Commodore
PICYA Delegate
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Hello EBC’s Brothers and Sisters 

It was wonderful to see all of you again with 
smiling faces. And to give and receive hugs.  

If you missed the Western cruise In, you missed 
an outstanding Re-Opening. To all that worked 
on the Club; Great job. Thanks for all you do. 
The Club looked great. Hats off to the 
Committee.. 
  

        
  Entering the Saloon area at the Western Night 

I am pleased to say, that the Boatique has filled 
all orders. We are expecting Embroidery orders 
any day now. The Boatique had a very 
successful weekend.  

Here’s another way that you may help generate 
more funds; for the Youth Foundation. It won’t 
cost you anything, it is FREE.  If you use 
Amazon for any of your shopping needs. You 
are able to use AmazonSmile. 

AmazonSmile is currently only available to 
AmazonSmile customers using the Amazon 
Shopping app on Android phones with OS 
version 5.0+, iPhones with OS version 12.0+ or 
the web browser in any device. 

  

In-browser  
Type in smile.amazon.com 
to generate donations with AmazonSmile from 
any device. 

To use AmazonSmile on iphone devices, you’ll 
will be periodically asked to enable features, like 
notifications. Features like these make 
AmazonSmile sustainable and enable us to 
donate to our charity. You will be notified when 
it’s time to renew the program on your device 
and share any updates or required changes.   

AmazonSmile will donate 0.5% of all eligible 
purchases to your favorite charity when you 
shop. 

Support your favorite charity 
Choose EBONY YOUTH FOUNDATION. 

Looking forward to seeing you all again. 
Continue to stay safe and healthy. 

"We need God as much in the CALM as we 
do in the STORM!." 

Marilyn Brock 
Past Commodore 

Marilyn Brock
Past Commodore
Ass’t Boatique Manager
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Dates to RemembeR

  

PICYA 2021 CALENDAR 

 
Visit  the PICYA website for information on 

their 2021 Calendar of  Events and upcoming 
scheduled ZOOM meetings                

  2021 EBC CLUB MEETING DATES 
June’s General Membership 
Meeting will be held in the 
Clubhouse on Saturday, June 
26th at 12pm. Executive Board 
Meetings will continue to be held 
via ZOOM the Thursday prior to 
the General Membership Meeting.

        

    Commodore Dane McCoy 

EBONY BOAT CLUB 
! P.O. Box 796 Stockton, CA. 95201 

 ! 705 W Weber Ave, Stockton CA. 95203 
"  EBC@ebonyboatclub1987.com    

  f  www.facebook/com/ebonyboatclub 

THE BEACON NEWSLETTER  EDITORIAL STAFF 
Reggie Kelley - reggiekelley@cox.net or (408) 628-2185 

Jennifer Duhon - jjduhonsfo@yahoo.com or (415) 290-7053 
Carol Whitehead - cwhitehead107@gmail.com or (925) 915-9549 

 To be added to our email list or if you have ques\ons. 
            Please contact us at one of the numbers listed above.                


  Sunday,  June  20, 2021 

   Happy Anniversary To 
           LC & Sharon Fuller 

       
    Bill & Roxanne Washington 

      Richard & Lenora Clark

  

 

                    To: 
Vera LaBat                            

Reggie Kelley                  

Frank Whitehead
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eBony’S monThly ThoughTS & PRayeRS

EBC Member  Melvin Huff,  EBC MemberThelma Johnson, EBC Member Ann Dukes, 
  EBC Members Jim & Eddie Jo Mack, EBC Member Frank Whitehead, EBC Member Randy 

Harris, EBC Members Glen & Dolores Williams,   EBC Members Tony & Gloria Petit

Member  Melvin Huff,  MemberThelma Johnson, Member Ann Dukes, 

  Members Jim & Eddie Jo Mack, Member Frank Whitehead, Member Dane McCoy,  

      Member Randy Harris,  Members Glen & Dolores Williams, MembersTony & Gloria Petit
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eBony’S monThly ThoughTS & PRayeRS

     A Celebration of Life for our son  

                   Craig T. Williams   
Will be held on Saturday, July 10, at 1pm    
       BRAVE Church, Dublin Campus 
       7500 Inspiration Dr., Dublin, CA  
                              Please join us, 
                    James & Eddie Jo Mack 

    GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
 RETURNS TO THE EBC CLUBHOUSE 
 Join us on Saturday, June 26, 2021 - 12pm 
  EBC will still be following all CDC and San Joaquin County      
        COVID-19 protocols to keep all in attendance safe. 
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$60.00 - Includes Jazz, Wine Tasting & BBQ Meal
$30.00 - Jazz & Wine Tasting Only

$30.00 - BBQ Meal
$15.00 - Jazz Only

Wine Tasting 1:30pm to 4:30pm
Kitchen Closes At 7:00pm ~ Tickets At The Door - $10.00 More!

Purchase Ticket(s) at
https://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/5154281

RSVP By Monday, July 26, 2021 / See Other Side For More Details

EBONY BOAT CLUB’S ANNUAL

Jazz &Wine
Festival

Featuring Live Music By

Jazzbeaux & Friends
Saturday July 31st - 2021 @ 1:30pm

Ebony Boat Club – Clubhouse
705 West Weber Ave ~ Stockton Downtown Marina

https://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/5154281
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For additional Cruise In information call: Reggie Kelley @ (480) 628-2185  

            
   For additional ticket information call: Carol Whitehead @ (925) 915-9549 
                                                     PLEASE MAIL MY TICKETS TO: 
                         Name: __________________________________________________________ 

                         Address: ________________________________________________________ 

                         City, State, Zip Code: ______________________________________________ 

                         Phone #: ______________________ Email: ____________________________ 

                 Ticket(s) @ $60 X _______ = $________ (Jazz, Wine Tas,ng & Dinner) 
                 Ticket(s) @ $30 X _______ = $________ (Jazz and Wine Tas,ng 1:30pm-4:30pm) 
                 Ticket(s) @ $15 X _______ = $ ________ (Jazz only) 
                 Ticket(s) @ $30 X _______ = $ ________ (BBQ Dinner - Kitchen Closes at 7pm) 
                 Friday Dinner @ $15 _____= $ ________ (Lasagna, Veggies, Salad, Rolls, Dessert) 
                 Sunday Breakfast @ $10  _____ = $_______(Grits, Bacon, Sausage, Eggs, Biscuits, Gravy) 

                                        JAZZ & WINE FESTIVAL TICKET(S) TOTAL = $_________ 

                                                      (MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO EBONY BOAT CLUB)  

                                                Thank You! 

BOATERS:   Cruise In for the entire WEEKEND 
Friday, July 30th – Sunday, August 1st

FOR CRUISE IN AND DOCKING INFORMATION GO TO:
DOCKWA.COM   OR CALL  209-462-4200 

       COUNT ME IN FOR THE DINGHY BOAT RACE  
    Sunday, August 1, 2021- Following Breakfast 

Contact Robert Willis at 510-798-9133 for more information and to sign up 

All CDC and San Joaquin County COVID-19 Protocols will be followed.
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2021 aCTiviTy SChedule

BLUE = OPEN CRUISE IN/OUT DATES     **BLUE = CRUISE IN DATES WITH AN EBC EVENT  
    PURPLE = EBC CRUISE OUT DATE     GREEN = SCHEDULED EBC EVENT      RED = CLUB 
MEETING         BLACK = MISC OTHER EVENTS WE ATTEND        UPDATED 6/28/2021

       2021 EBONY BOAT CLUB CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

May 29 Monthly Club Meeting EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

May 28-31 Memorial Day

June 4-6 Grand Reopening- Western Night Cruise In Sheila George EBC Clubhouse

June 11-13 Cabin Fever Fishing Derby & Charter Fishing Frank Whitehead

June 18-20 Grand Reopening  #2 Cruise In - Juneteenth Ann Dukes EBC Clubhouse

June 26 Monthly Club Meeting EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

July 9 EBC Drive Thru To - Discovery Bay Yacht Club Reggie Kelley Discovery Bay YC

July 24 Monthly General Club Meeting EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

July 30-Aug 1 Jazz & Wine Cruise In-Discovery Bay Y.C. Carol Whitehead EBC Clubhouse

Aug. 12-15 Sausalito Yacht Club Cruise In Reggie Kelley EBC Clubhouse

Aug. 20-22 IOBG Cruise In & Member’s Bar-B-Que Otis Brock EBC Clubhouse

Sept.  3-6 Labor Day Weekend

Sept.18 Monthly Club Meeting & Election Nomination EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

Sept. 18 Coastal Clean Up Kerry Davis Stockton 

Marina
Sept 23 - Oct 2 EBC Cruise Out - Down Bay Cruise Otis Brock Bay Area 

Cruise
Sept. 25 Margot Brown Wheelchair Regatta PICYA Encinal YC

October 2 PICYA Leadership & Management Conf. PICYA TBD

October 8-10 Annual White Party Cruise In Carol Whitehead EBC Clubhouse

October 23 4th Annual GG Fields Horse Race Tony Petit Emeryville

October 23 Club Meeting & Election Results Aleta Davis EBC Clubhouse

October 30 Ghouls/Goblins/Grownups Cruise In EBC Clubhouse

November 20 Monthly Club Meeting EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

December 4 Lighted Boat Parade - Stockton YC Stockton YC Stockton YC

December 11 EBC Change of Watch Dinner EBC Members EBC Clubhouse

December 18 EBC Community Service Day EBC Members EBC Clubhouse
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BUSINESS CORNER
PLACE YOUR ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE BEACON

Are you interested in placing a business ad, a personal birthday, anniversary wish or a congratulatory ad
in the EBC Beacon Newsletter, then look no further! 

 Personal Ads Business Ads
 Personal Business Card Size Ad Business Card Size Ad
 1 month for $5 12 month Ad for $25
 Larger Personal 2X’s Business Card Larger Business Ads
 1 month $10 prices may vary

For more information please contact Carol Whitehead at (925) 915-9549
*All Ads are subject to EBC Executive Board Approval*

Tyrica Owens
510.685.1162
Tyrica.Owen@live.com
tyricaowen.shootproof.com

B_diff3r3nt Custom Made Pieces

dRe WaShingTon
Owner

(678) 699-6025
Drendrewashington222@yahoo.com
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2021 ebony boAt club officers

COMMODORE
dAne Mccoy

VICE COMMODORE
sheilA george

REAR COMMODORE
Jennifer duhon

PORT/FLEET CAPTAIN
reggie kelley

PARLIAMENTARIAN
JAMes MAck

SafTey TRainning offiCeR
kerry dAVis

SECRETARY
cArol WhiteheAd

TREASURER
otis brock

STAFF COMMODORE
frAnk WhiteheAd
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